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On April 9, 2022, Shine City Project cleaned up near Desert Breeze Park! 

 

Our eleven volunteers found various items including a cast iron skillet, a no golfing sign, and some golf 

balls! 

 

 
 

Additionally, towards the end of the service project, several of our volunteers reported about hearing a 

rattlesnake in the area! 

 

Though the snake was not able to be seen, they could hear it from a nearby location. 

 

The encounter was a reminder that we live in the Mojave Desert and that we should still be careful of 

dangerous wildlife even in our public spaces! 

 

After nearly two hours working in the warm weather, we filled up twelve trash bags! 

 


